
ACBL CHARITY FOUNDATION
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

EMAIL VOTE

On June 21, 2023, President Jackie Zayac requested that the ACBL Charity Foundation Trustees 
vote on the following change to the District rotation policy approved at our June 6, 2023 
meeting.

The email read in part:

Please vote by email on the following:

Approve $10,000 in grant funding to each district in Regions 2-6 in 2023 and approve $10,000 
in grant funding to each district in Regions 7-13 in 2024.  One complete cycle through all of the 
districts must be completed before changing the amount of the grants. 

YES
NO

The vote was 5-0 in favor of changing the District rotation to this method.  Cindy Shoemaker, 
Jennifer O’Neill and Nancy Strohmer voted in the affirmative on June 21, 2023.  Russ Jones and 
Jackie Zayac voted in the affirmative on June 22, 2023.

Prepared by Jackie Zayac on June 22, 2023.


